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The committee has reviewed and created a preliminary timeline of the history of the soccer 
prohibition signs from the documents provided by staff.   
 
All committee members agree that the signs are offensive, insensitive and are targeted toward a 
specific population.  
 
All committee members agree that there is a clear history of concern about these signs that date 
back to 1994.   
 
The Committee finds that there was a decision by the Human Services and Park Commission 
(now PRCS) to ban adult soccer at Culver Park West in 1994 but there is no clear evidence as 
to how these signs went up throughout all Culver City parks.   
 
The Committee recognizes that 1994 was a tumultuous year in California politics as the 1994 
November election included the controversial Proposition 187 that fueled a backlash against 
immigrants.  Based on the documents provided by staff, it appears that these may have gone up 
sometime in the fall of 1994.   
 
The ad hoc subcommittee previously considered … 
 

●​ Recommending that EHRAC hold a community conversation about the signs as well as 
collect testimony from residents about their thoughts about the signs.  
  

●​ Focus on what we can do to improve on the equity and human relations aspect of this 
issue.   
 

●​ Collect additional public commentary, the Committee will decide if a recommendation to 
remove the signs will be made to Council.   

 
Update:  At the September 17, 2024 meeting, the EHRAC staff explained that the PRCS was 
scheduled to remove the signs due to an already scheduled replacement with new signs.  The 
Soccer Signage ad hoc subcommittee would like to know if this has occurred, and if not, 
when it will occur.  Based on this information, the ad hoc subcommittee will meet again to 
discuss whether the take down of these signs, for reasons unrelated to our findings, will satisfy 
the work of the ad hoc subcommittee and determine whether any additional work on this topic is 
to be done.   


